Distinguished Lectureship Program
Report to Membership Services Board
The Distinguished Lectureship Program Committee for 2005-2006 initiated a review process which culminated in new additions to the Committee as well as a re-design of the entire program.  Beginning in late October, Annie Archbold assumed the Chair of the Committee and worked closely with the ACM staff to review past activities and future needs.  After that review, the Committee was restructured to support a revamping of the program to meet the needs of the ACM.  The Committee membership includes:
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The reformed DLP Committee began meeting through conference calls to plan a face-to-face meeting in January, 2006 that would focus on the goals, activities and agenda for the first ten months of work.  The meeting began with an overview by the ACM of the history and use of the program. Following this session, the group agreed that the major goal of the committee was to review and evaluate the existing program with a view to updating any component deemed to be out-of-date.  During the remaining work session, the DLP created an aggressive work time-frame (10 months) and established work groups of the members.  The work groups included: Content, Channels, Marketing, and DLP Web Site.  
In the 10 months since the January meeting, the group has meet on a monthly teleconference call to review the work of each committee.  The initial review of the existing program spurred a major effort, headed by Molly Stevens, to revise the Speaker Topics to meet current ACM needs and to begin the process for soliciting new speakers and new topics.  The Content work group has now finalized (August) the first Speaker and Lecture program that will be launched with the newly revised DLP web site.

The Channels work group, headed by Limor Fix, provided an overview of how the DLP could enhance programming activities online as well as growing the use of the DLP by other ACM member organizations beyond students.  In July, the DLP recorded a panel hosted by the ACM of the Kanellakis winners that will be reformatted for use as an online program.  The vision is to provide both live and ACM web-hosted DLP speakers.

The Marketing work group, co-chaired by Laura Parker and Gabby Silverman, is integral to each of the work groups by providing insights and planning for the launch of the new program and its associated web site.  
Bill Curtis-Davidson is leading the DLP Web work group in a complete re-design of the web site.  The front end design incorporates the new ACM web site guidelines and provides significant enhancements to the current DLP site.  In addition, the design of the back-end will enable the ACM staff to now have online administrative functions to manage the DLP in real-time as well as create reporting mechanism to monitor the program.  The site is currently under construction with a goal of a late September or early October launch with much depending on the successful launch of the new ACM web site.

The DLP had its second face-to-face meeting in early July where the group reviewed the activities of each of the work groups.
